- MANKIND IS ONE -Build Bridges of Friendship Throughout the World Tuesday, 6 July 1982

We remember Bob Fenton - our PROGRAMME: Speaker today - serving us well as the

Member of Parliament for Hastings. Many of us also remember when he spoke to our Club on June. 1977 and indeed also as far back to August 1972 speaking to us in his capacity as President of WARD - War Against Recreational Disruption. Bob seems to like to speak on matters he feels are of concern to our Community and today he talks to us as Hospice Appeal Director, on the proposed Hospice at the former Knight Street Hospital (details of In-Patient Treatment and Out-

Care.) ntroduction: Thanks: DUTIES: Mess:

Roger Bate Jack Agnew ------Dick Watson, Len Webb,

Coffee: Sqt-at-Arms: Rt. Hand: Lt. Hand: TOP Table: Emergencies

Tony Agnew, Roy Batchelor. Byron Brook, Tony Bone. Ron Malker Basil Brooker Peter Young Luke Wilson, Bob Fish. Ed Bate, Derek Burns.

Host: COMMITTEE MEETINGS:

Gordon Morley Youth Service meets Tuesday 6 July at 7.30 p.m. home of John Mills, 42 Plymouth St. Flaxmere. Service meets Monday 5 July at (5.15p.m.) office Twin City Motors, Nelson Street,

South, Hastings. DTARY INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT - 1982-83: Hiroji Mukassa of the Rotary Club of Na Nakatsu. Oita, Japan is the new President of Rotary International, for the year 1982-83, He is the Director of Mukasa Hospital, a position he has held for more than 30 years. Born in Karume, Fukuoka, Japan, he is a graduate of psychiatry from Kyushu University Medical Dr Mukassa is a Trustee of the School. Psychiatric Association of West Japan and served as Chairman of the Oita Prefectural Board of Social Welfare. A past president of the Nakatsu Cultural Association. Dr Mukassa also served as President of the Nakatsu Art Assn. and was a member of the Board of the Naketsu Board of 'Social Education. Rotarian since 1957, he is a member and past President of the Rotary Club of Nakatsu. has served Rotary International as District Governor, Committee member, Rotary Foundation

Trustee and Director.
PERSONALITIES OF THE WEEK:
Birthday: Bill Patterson

Birthday: July 5 Wedding Anniversaries: Margaret & Frank Darroch July 6

Mary & Cyril Wilkis 6 Maureen & Cherile Trask " 9

WE WENT A 'WANDERING TO WAIPUK. FOR MAKE-UPS

DN 31 JUNE LAST:

Jack Agnaw Jack Cooper

Rei Apatu

Bob Fish David Green Bill Langford Don Patterson Dick Spence Charlie Trask Cyril Wilkie Tony Agnes

Ray Custance Keith Garland David Harris Ally Mackay Keith Sands Dael Therkleson Alan Walker Peter Young

PRESIDENT'S CORNER:

The year shead. To a large degree the year shead will be what we make it. However, many pressures are being exerted on the business world today and I fear that the next twelve months will be challenging to us all.

Our Rotery Club motto is "WE CARE" and I trust this will be applied fully within our club this year to our fellow members.

INTERNATIONAL FELLOWSHIP THROUGH ROTARY: Our fellow Roterian, Bob Fish, has made more than one trip to South Africa during

his many overseas trips in the last few years and developed grand fellowship through many Clubs in Rotary. The Past President of one such Club, who is now President Elect of a new Club, is now extending the hand of friendship to all our members - through Bob Fish - and we reprint below, a portion of

this letter: "Am writing to you to send you our new Club of Uvonoo's Greetines during this week 22-26 Feb. of "World Understanding and Peace Through Rotary" - so we have a link of friendship with Rotarians and others, overseas. Our new Club had its Induction Charter Dinner on Nov. 29..... We have 30 members of which at least 24 have never been Rotarians. The rappe of age is 25-70.... Uvongo's Town Hall is being rented to our Club as a "Community Centre" and we are busy renovating it.... I would be grateful Bob, if you would show

the enclosed Brochure to your members - and maybe some might like to become "Pen Friends" with our Rotarians. Would you ask your Club if they would present our new Club with a Banner? liben ours are made, then we could reciprocate. Chairman of International Committee is Mr John Bishop - and our Club address is: Rotary Club of Uvongo, District 927, P.O. Box 544, Uvongo 4270, South Africa. Rost

wishes - Digger & Elza Ryley." -We mention here, that Uvongo is situated on the banks of the Uvungo River from which the name Uvengo is derived. "Uvungo" meens a "low murmur" in Zulu refers to the sound of the waterfall falline into the lagger below. Uvengo is on the Natal Lower South West Coast facing the Indian Ocean. We hope our club will make available, one of our Club Banners and a Good Wishes Card for sending to this new

Club in the interest of the new 1982-83 R.I. President's Theme - "Mankind is One -Build Bridges of Friendship throughout the World.

WELCOME TO OUR NEW OFFICERS - ROTARY YEAR 1982-83: President - Ewing Robertson

Vice President - Peter Young Secretary - Frank Crist Treasurer - Colin Young

Committee Chairmen: Peter Young - Club Service Brian Gurney - Community Service

Paul Von Dadelszen - International Service John Mills - Youth Service

We look forward to another successful year. DUST A THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK: Nobody knows the trouble we've seen but we keep on trying to tell them.

- MANKIND IS ONE -Build Bridges of Friendship Throughout the World Tuesday, 9 November 1982. WE ARE GOING OUT TO DINNER LET'S GET TOGETHER

LET'S GET TOGETHER - LADIES NIGHT -Meeting: We are holding an Evening Meeting
On Tuesday 9 November 1982 - for a night out

with the gals - an evening to enjoy. Just around the corner of Hastings Venue: Just around the corner of Hastings Street, we meet at the <u>Hibernian Club Rooms</u>

in Eastbourne Street, Hastings. Let's Get Together - at 6.30 p.m. for fellow-ship - followed by a Smorgasbord Meal at Your taste buds will never be 7.30 p.m. the same after that sumptuous meal, plus

limited refreshments on the table. that happy moment, of course drinks will be your own concern. The Sqt-at-Arms Fun Game: Played by -

Colin Blackmore Ron Walker To keep the Fun Game alight, give one of our

Sgts. a phone call and tell him everything that's going on at home - well tell him just about everything.

Cost: Only \$12 per person and tickets aveilable from your Committee Chairman - or at Twin City Motors. Ste: There is NO LUNCHEON MEETING on

Tuesday 9 November. We are coinc out to Dinner in the evening - Ladies Night. DUTIES: There is no specific list of duties, but members may be asked to help out in

many ways. Top Table: Guests of the President Don't forget to wear your Name

Badge - so we'll know you when you smile. VITAL STATISTICS, 2 November, 1982. Fines \$24.85

\$10.95 Shrapnel Total

EDSSIP ROUND OUR OFFICE:

My gorgeous typiste says when she goes out with her boyfriend, every week is Braille Week - he can read her like a book - he's good with his hands. COMMITTEE MEETINGS:

International Committee meets Thursday, 11 November at (5.15 p.m.) office of Paul Von Dadelszen, 200 Warren St. N. Hastings. Community Service meets Monday 8 November 7.30 p.m. home of Gordon Lee, 510 Poplar

t // 30 per leos, Hestings. ERSONALITIES OF THE WEEK: lodding Anniversaries: May. 10 Betty & Derek Burns

12 Margaret & Gordon Morley

" 13 Brenda & David Fine
OUR SUB IS THE HUB OF THE CLUB:
Our Tremsurer reminds us that subscription notices were posted some weeks ago. If any

member desires to pay his yearly Sub. by instalments, Treasurer Colin would be pleased to assist in that direction. Keep your Subs coming in - and keep a smile on the face of DUET Treasurer.

CLUB BOOKLET:

Melson Central Club now meet at Manhattan

Coffee Lounge Nelson - same day and time. Don't forget to adjust your Booklet.

PRESIDENT'S CORNER:

was sorry to have missed such a splendid speaker as Jack Shallcrass talking to the Club last Tuesday. know you would have had an excellent meeting under the direction of our capable Vice President.

I am looking forward to our Dinner Night with the Ladies next Tuesday evening. An occasion such as this, I am sure you will agree, is an important part of our Rotary, as it does much to strengthen the good fellowship in our Club.

See you all there. EW
JUST ANOTHER LITTLE CHAT ABOUT WORLD EWING

Last week we mentioned about the need for interested persons to help as a team in the rebuilding of the Technical Block at Pilolevu College, Pangai, following the devastation through hurrican Issac in Tonga. This college is a secondary school run by the Free Weslevan Mission. This week, we mention that although

Pilolevu College is a big project, there is another most important part of the

993 WCS programme.

The Home Development and Hygiene program begen three years ago in Ha'aikio is an ongoing and important development through the efforts of women's groups throughout The Rotary Clubs of Taumarunui, Tonga. Paeros E., Otorohanga, Otomoetai, Cambridge Kihikihi, Hamilton, Waipawa, Frankton and Hamilton E., have all been concerned with this area of development.

Hurricamers-housing is another possibility. This committee, with a combined team from Paeroa, Fairfield, Taumarunui and Te Puke Clubs, has a team of Tongan blockmakers and builders in Ha'apai Homes need to be built. The Building Team needs work and clubs are asked if they need a project.

Solomon Islands. Morrins ville Club invite interested Rotarians to join them in a big re-building project. They are awaiting a report from their reconnaissence team.

Frankton Club. Looking at a major water supply to seven villages - also invite people to join their work party. AUSTRALIAN GOLFING FELLOWSHIP OF ROTARY TASMANIAN COMMITTEE:

The 5th A.G.F.R. Championship will be held in Launceston - Tasmania from Tuesday 22 February, through to Friday 25th, 1983. Entry forms are now available from Rotarian Peter Roberts, 8 Notley St., Newsham, Tasmania, 7250. Early entry essential expecting many visiting Rdarians and Ladies. Note - this is the week of the Anniversary of Rotary, also "World Understanding Week."
ROTARACT ROSTER - YOUTH COMMITTEE:

15 (Directors Meeting) - Derek Burns 17 (Club Meeting - Dinner Venue) -Keith Sands

Rotaract will advise time and place later. MAKE-UPS - SEPTEMBER: Sept. 6 David Green, Havelock North.

Keith Sands, Napier. Bert Eising, Havelock North.

Peter Young, Napier.

9 Dick Spence, Auckland East. A THOUGHT: How much easier it is to 6 - than to lend a helping hand.

TUESDAY 21st DECEMBER, 1982 OUR CHRISTMAS

WHEN WE SHARE

- WE CARE -

LUNCHEON MEETING time to rejoice by the singing of Christmas Carols at a very short meeting so that all members can return to the market place by 1,15 p.m. This is →FOR CHRISTMAS AND nur last meeting THE NEW YEAR for the year 19 OUR NEXT MEETIN in the New Year, is on Tuesday. 18 January 1983.

PRESIDENT'S CORNER: As always it was good to have the girls with us. Vivienne Rarere is obviously very excited about her coming stay in South Africa. Ι have been concerned, as have the Directors. at some of the publicity and

attitudes towards Vivienne's proposed visit, but I am reassured that Vivienne will be well hosted and cared for whilst in South Africa. She is a delightful person and I am sure will prove to be a great ambas sadoress for our Club and Country.

Thank you Bruce for an excellent and

thoughtful Christmas message.		EWIN
PERSONALITIES OF THE WEEK:		
Birthdays: Ally Mackay	Dec.	20
Gordon Morley	**	24
John Mullany	"	26

Wedding Anniversaries: Louise and Ed Bate ECTION OF CLUB OFFICERS: In Article
/ - Section 2 of the Standard Club Con-IV - Section 2 of

"An Annual Meeting for the stitution:election of Officers of this Club shall be held not later than the 31st December in each year as provided in the by-laws of this Club. Nominations - Club Officers 1983-84: Nominations will be called at a Club

Meeting on Tuesday, 21 December 1982 for. President Vice President

Secretary Treasurer
HASTINGS ROTARY AGAIN HELPS THE HOSPICE:
Community Service reports that they have completed their project of erecting

a verandah etc. at the H.B. Hospice. Hatq. This added facility to the Hospice will enable the older people to spend a little more time outdoors to enjoy the scenery and perdens. Community Service have given their help in a practical way and these workers will be gathering at the Hospics this Sat, morning 18 Nov. to enjoy a job

MAKE UPS - OCTOBER 1982:

Peter Young, Wellington Central. Keith Sands, Havelock North.

12 Frank Darroch, Stortford Lodge. 12 Ron Walker, Christchurch.

(Paul von Dadelszen visited Rugby Eng. on July 1982.

THINKING OF YOU: To all our friends in Hospital - home - or abroad, we send kind wishes from all the fellows at Hastings could be your enswer.

wishes from all the relicus at neutings
rv. Special kind wishes to our Exchange Students - Wendy Dawar, overseas in South We miss you all - hope to see you

This is also your last Weekly Newsletter for the year - your next Bulletin will arrive in January, 1983 in

time for your first meeting in the New Year. Over the holidays KEEP SMILING - and TAKE

CARE - because - WE CARE. _____

offee: ot-at-Arms: t, Hand: Top Table: coencies:

Tony Cross, Ray Custance, Frank Darroch, John Holderness. Neil Donaldson, Eric Ericksen. Ron Walker. Graeme Glass

Brian Gurney Cor Dames, David Fine, David Davidson, Keith Garland, David Green.

Gordon Morley Host:

VITAL STATISTICS, 14 December, 1982: Present 63 Fines \$34 \$34.80 9.10 Absent 20 Shrapnel 77% Attendance Total

JAMBOREE ROTARY MEETING: The 13th Australasian Scout Jamboree is at Collingwood Park, (near Brisbane). The Rotary Club of Booval will be holding a Rotary meeting in the international Tent within the Jamboree area at 6 p.m. on Tuesday 3 January 1983. Roterians wishing to join their meeting are asked to notify the Booval Club of their intention to attend, so that special passes may be obtained for admission to the Jamboree Camp area. This could be quite an experience for any Rotarian visiting this club.

IF YOU'RE LOOKING FOR AN EXCLUSIVE GIFT:

A 100% Pure Wool Rotary Firendship Blanket,

ideally suited for car, stadium or recrestional uss. Made exclusively for the Rotary Club of Dunedin East, N.Z. You can make Club of Dunedin East, N.Z. You can make your choice from the four authentic Scottish Tartan patterns. Ideal gifts for Christmas, weddings, 21sts and general appreciation Presented in a different full colour presentation carry case. The price is only \$33 delivered to your home or office. Sponsored by Dunedin East Rotary Club to raise funds for charitable purposes, We have more details and a coloured brochure for your choice of these beautiful rugs.

If you are looking at presents, these

Africa - and to Vivienne Rarere soon to go overseas. all soon. A big Merry Christmes to Roteract. LOOK WHAT HAPPENED AT OUR HOUSE: By the time I got the kids no lenger bulkwed in him. By the time I got into shape to play Senta Claus -